MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, July 9, 2019, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Josh Daisy, Commissioner Jim Brow, Commissioner Chris Shaw, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  Jim made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 4, 2019 Commission meeting.  Chris seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

Ralph Deckert of 11 Winthrop Ave., Mansfield, MA and current president of the Men’s Sunday Morning Softball League, along with local team captain Jamie Bates, 480 Mohawk Road, Raynham, appeared before the Commission to answer to a complaint lodged by a local resident relative to violations of rules set forth for the users of town athletic fields.  Deckert stated that going forward, the league will make the use of alcohol a bigger issue, with league penalties imposed for violators.  Added Bates, “This is it – the end of the line.”
Tim told them that he has total confidence in the league; however, it is town policy that there be no alcohol on town properties, a rule that cannot bend as it was established by the town and not the commission.

Chris stated that alcohol use and noise complaints seem to be the biggest issues and that in his 15 or so years as a Commissioner, he is aware of only one other complaint.  He added that other complaints may have been made, but they did not come before the Commission.

Chris went on to say that with the strengthened lines of open communication between the group and the Commission, he has no doubt that the group will be held to a higher standard and will be able to police themselves.  But that if the group is having an internal issue with one individual, they should let the Department know and action will be taken.

Jim added, “We really stress this.  It is within a neighborhood, and it will only take one…..”

Deckert requested that he be informed as soon as any complaint is received.

Chris made a motion to lift the field-use suspension for the group; Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

Under Old Business, Tim apprised Commissioners that he has obtained several quotes for the King Philip Street tennis courts.  Prices are running $20,000 and above just to resurface them, and that will only last for up to 5 or 6 years.  The consensus is that this would be a “Band-Aid approach” and that the job needs to be done right with funding from a Town Meeting article.  Highway Supt. Ed Buckley has told Tim that even the fencing there needs to come down and that his department will work with us.  Tim is suggesting that the lines for two pickleball courts be included.
Tim has been in touch with LAL Construction regarding fixing the concrete pad at the base of the office handicap ramp.  The repairs will include extending the pad to the edge of the driveway.

The Department is scheduled to make a public presentation relative to the proposed dog park at the July 23, 2019 Board of Selectmen’s meeting.  Letters announcing this presentation have been sent to all abutters of the South School.

The proposed childcare expansion has been approved by the state, and at the start of the 2019-2020 school year, the Department will offer licensed before- and after-school childcare at both the Merrill and the LaLiberte Schools.
The following summer field-use applications were reviewed and acted on:

1. RYS submitted an application for the use of the Griffiths soccer field for a residents-only U8 and U10 soccer camp to be held from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. Aug. 5 - 8, 2019.  Chris made a motion to approve the request with no fee; Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed. 
2. RYS submitted an application to use the Burke, Griffiths, and MLArruda soccer fields from 6 to 7:30 p.m. on Tuesdays and Wednesdays from June 25 – July 31, 2019.  Jim made a motion to approve this request; Chris seconded it and a unanimous vote followed.

3. South Shore Rox has requested the use of the Burke Babe Ruth, RMS Baseball, and Reid Softball Fields from 9 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. daily between July 8 and Nov. 9, 2019 for the purposes of camp, games, practices, and lessons. Tim noted that the fees being charged of the participants range from $275 to $650 depending upon the number of weeks, and that there will be conflicts on some of the weekends.  Chris made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $1,100; Jim seconded it and a unanimous vote followed.
4. RYS is requesting its seasonal fee for the use of the Burke Soccer, MLArruda, Griffiths, and the multi-purpose fields from Sept. 1 – Nov. 16, 2019 between the hours of 5 and 8 p.m. on weekdays, 9 a.m. and 1 p.m. on Sundays, and all day on Saturdays.  Jim made a motion to approve this request; Chris seconded it and a unanimous vote followed.
5. Over-the-Hill-Soccer-League Raynham Masters submitted a permit requesting the use of the Borden Colony multi-purpose field at 9 a.m. on alternate Sundays starting Aug. 25 through Nov. 10, 2019.  Chris made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $550; Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

6. Rock Hard Racing submitted a request for the use of the MLArruda, Borden Colony softball, and multi-purpose fields, the horse ring and Gymkhana building, the Borden Colony crosscountry track, and parking areas for its annual Crosstobeerfest bike event from 3 to 11 p.m. on Wed., Oct. 16, 2019, with set-up taking place on Oct. 14th and 15th.  Jim made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $360 and to recommend Board of Selectmen-approval of a one-day liquor license for the event; Chris seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
7. Rock Hard Racing submitted a request for the use of the Borden Colony softball field and the Borden Colony cross-country track, and area parking for its annual Secret Squirrel bike event to be held from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. on Nov. 30, 2019, with set-up taking place on Nov. 27 – 29.  Jim made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $240; Chris seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
8. Rhode Island Disc League (RIDL) submitted a fall use permit for the Burke, Griffiths, and MLArruda soccer fields on Mondays and Wednesdays from 6:30 to 9:30 p.m. between Aug. 26 and Oct. 30, 2019.  Tim noted that membership is comprised of both local and out-of-town players and that there will be space conflicts with RYS.  Chris made a motion to approve with a $550 fee and proof of insurance; Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
9. Nova Premier Soccer Club submitted a request to use Borden Colony soccer fields twice a week from 6 to 9 p.m. between Oct. 1, 2019 and May 31, 2020.  In light of the facts that this request came in after the RIDL’s request and that there are sure to be conflicts with their dates, Chris made a motion not to act on this request; Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

Chris indicated that he has spoken to children playing at the outdoor basketball court on Pleasant Street and that they seemed receptive to being more respectful of the property, such as disposing of their trash and not riding bikes on the court.

Jim noted that the Raynham U16 softball team is at the game’s World Series in Florida.

Tim reported on the following:

· The summer gazebo concert series begins tonight and will run for 6 weeks.

· The door on the shed at Reid Field has been replaced.

· He has spoken with both Mr. & Mrs. McKenney regarding the replacement of the aging and deteriorated Borden Colony sign dedicating the Babe Ruth field to their late son.  Both had no objections to its replacement and have asked to have the old sign.  
· The recent Pink 5K Fun Run attracted more than 250 runners and was a successful, fun event which raised awareness and funds for breast cancer research.  Chris said that he attended a portion of the event and noted some safety issues which, going forward, he’d like to address with them if the event is to be held again.  
· Tim wished good luck to the local players in the 12-year olds regional baseball tournament.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:39 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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